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Computer Tools

The truth of the matter about the use
of computers and philately is that they
are a powerful tool to an end: enjoying
the hobby of stamp collecting, and shar-
ing this joy with others.

I am dismayed every time that opin-
ions such as those expressed by Mr.
Ewell in his letter to the editor (“Com-
puter Caveat,” September AP, page
844) are echoed. Every tool may be used
for good as well as bad. I am curious
what experience Mr. Ewell has had late-
ly in computer technology. Mr. Ewell
says that computers are good for com-
munication, but he questions whether
they have had any value for philately.

I believe our future for attracting
serious and occasional collectors will be
through the computer medium. Look at
the path our education and economy
has taken. As philatelists, we must make
serious efforts to follow, or risk becom-
ing marginalized in future technology-
based media and isolated from society.
Fortunately, the future is neither bleak
nor hostile.

Many people are engaged today in
the posting of philatelic facts and shar-
ing their interests for curious visitors to
their websites. There are almost 1,500
stamp-related sites listed at Joseph
Luft’s Philatelic Resources (USA)

(http://www.execpc.com/~joeluft/
resource.html). Is the Internet merely a
pipe dream? Results of the 1999 FIP
Philatelic Web Site Evaluation (http://
www.west.net/~stamps1/pcsg/fipresults
.htm) show that serious philately using
computers is possible.

The key to exploiting the potential of
the Internet and computer technology
is not just communication, but collabo-
ration. The next step is actively sharing
and exchanging information globally to
create new philatelic knowledge. We
must travel as our stamps have, tran-
scending international geographic and
language boundaries to share our joy of
stamp collecting. I invite readers to visit
the Scouts on Stamps Society Interna-
tional website at http://www.sossi.org,
to see the possibilities of sharing topical
knowledge, forums, chat rooms, active
membership lists, newsletters, and
translation services in twenty-two lan-
guages. The single largest source of new
members for SOSSI in the last two
years has been our website.

Seize the future, be the future.

Keith Larson
Colorado Springs, Colorado
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